

[image: Graphical user interface, text

Description automatically generated][image: \\reph-dc1\reph community$\Community\Office Community\New Rephad Logo Badge 2021.jpg]
	Ref:  KL/
Rephad Primary School and Nursery    
Ladies Walk
Stranraer
DG9 8BW
	Any enquiries please contact:
Mrs Karen Logue; Head Teacher
Mrs Eilidh Paisley; Nursery Manager
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May 2024

Dear Parent/Carer,

Action Required: Parents Portal.scot

In support of Dumfries & Galloway Council’s ambition to transform communications between parents/carers and schools, we are moving to the new “Parents Portal” that is being rolled out across Dumfries and Galloway.  This is only for school-aged children and not for children who are in our nursery.  If you have a child moving into P1 in August, you will receive information to create an account then.

Before you read on, we would suggest that you watch this short video which will give you further information about Parents Portal and guidance on signing up:- “An introduction to parentsportal.scot for parents - with subtitles.mp4”

This portal is designed to replace the “schoolbag run”, giving parents online access to a range of school-related services.  At the heart of the system is a secure online account through mygov.scot which is referred to as a “My Account”.  This is already being used in Dumfries & Galloway Schools to enable parents to pay for school lunches.  If you already have a “My Account”, you can use the details to then log into Parents Portal.  You may have created a “My Account” for paying for lunches or booking a slot at the Recycling Facility.
If you do not have an account, here is the link to create one.  https://signin.mygovscot.org/portal/pages/register-email-check?CreateAccFlag=true 

Initially, this new service will introduce basic information about your young person’s school and will allow you to:-
· Link to your young person;
· Report an absence for your young person;
· View the school’s “events” calendar;
· View your young person’s attendance record;
· Complete the Annual Data Check process electronically (main contact only);
· Update your own as well as your young person’s details at any time of year;
· Complete consent forms for trips, permissions etc.;


For further information, guidance and access to Parents Portal, please click on the link below:-
www.parentsportal.scot  

On signing up to the portal, you will be able to link to your child and gain access to the above services which are currently available.  Please note this service is not available to Nursery.  In order to link to your young person and for security, the data you provide during the sign up process must match the most up-to-date data that we hold for your young person.	
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Once you have registered you can download the app through Google Play or other formats and use that to access information.   







The portal has been trialled by other D&G schools this roll out with young people whose parents are staff members and those parents have noticed that in some instances the sign up process rejects the link where middle names are used so we would advise that if your link is rejected with your young person’s middle name, please try again without it.

We plan to begin rolling out Parents Portal now as a “soft” launch trialling features of Parents Portal. We are going to “switch on” all features of the portal for absence reporting from August 2024.

We will be using the Parents Portal as our main way of communicating with parents/carers.  We would therefore respectfully request that all parents/carers register and sign up as soon as possible.  
If you have any problems with registering/signing up, please contact the school office in the first instance at 01776 704195.  Office staff will be on hand to assist with the registration process and it can be arranged for you to come into the school to complete the process with assistance if required.

In the first instance Parents Portal will only be made available to the “main contact” for each young person.  However, we will move to both parents once we have the system established.

For the future, Parental contacts do not require to be living at the same address as the pupil to enable them to be linked to their young person’s account. Where two parents are linked, they will be both receive all notifications and be able to access to most of the same information within the Portal – the only difference being that it is only the main contact of any young person who has permission to complete the Annual Data Check.  If the second parental contact does not live at the same address as their young person, we will require a form to be completed confirming that they wish to request access to the information.  

If you currently have a child at the academy, and are using Parent Portal, adding your Rephad school aged child will be easier.

As the product develops we look forward to seeing more services introduced.  We are excited about this new digital relationship between parents, young people and schools.


Thank you for your support.

Yours sincerely
[bookmark: _GoBack]
In regards,

Karen Logue
Head Teacher
Rephad Primary School and Nursery
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